Chair, 

OASIS Emergency Management Technical Committee (EM TC)

Dear Elysa, 

As co-chairs of the Common Alerting Protocol (CAP) Profiles Subcommittee, we would like to bring to your attention the draft CAP v1.1 Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) Integrated Public Alert and Warning System (IPAWS) Public Review Profile (“Profile”). The filename is CAP-v1.1-IPAWS-Public-Review-Profile-1.0.doc. It can be found in the EM CAP Profiles SC Documents page in the Standards Folder: http://www.oasis-open.org/apps/org/workgroup/emergency-cap-profiles/download.php/30714/CAP-v1.1-IPAWS-Public-Review-Profile-1.0.doc 

On behalf of the Subcommittee, we request the EM TC members to review and approve the Profile for a public review. The Subcommittee unanimously agreed to submit the document to the TC for its review during our meeting 15 Jan 2009.  This review is for a preliminary piece of work.
To provide some background, the work on the Profile began following a request from the US FEMA IPAWS Program through the US DHS Science and Technology (S&T) to evaluate and standardize a CAP profile from requirements developed from their requirements.  This will enable interoperability with other IPAWS partner systems (EAS, HazCollect and CMAS). The request was accompanied with the FEMA IPAWS CAP v1.1 Profile Requirements Draft version 2.4 (December 10, 2008), submitted on 12 Dec 2008. This document can be found in the EM TC Documents page in the Contributions Folder: http://www.oasis-open.org/apps/org/workgroup/emergency/download.php/30380/FEMA%20IPAWS%20CAP%20v1.1%20Profile%20Requirements%20v2.4.doc and the Letter can be found in the same folder http://www.oasis-open.org/apps/org/workgroup/emergency/download.php/30379/CAP_Profile_Submission_Ltr.pdf 

The Subcommittee began its work with an analysis of the constraints of multiple partner systems to identify any limitations to create a single profile specification that can satisfy all three systems. Following its analysis the subcommittee concluded that a single profile can accommodate the common needs and constraints of these three systems. The document that is provided for public review is a draft of the CAP Profiles subcommittee results thus far.  With EM-TC approval, the subcommittee desires to release this preliminary comparison for public review.   This will allow the many stakeholders in these systems to be able to comment on the work to date.   It is desired that the comment period run for seven (7) days.  Once comments are received and consensus arrived at their disposition, the subcommittee will continue to formalize this profile into a Committee Draft that will be submitted for public review.
Since the completion of the Profile is a critical need to the community, we would like you to review it as expeditiously as possible such that a vote to begin the 7-day public review can be taken 1/20/2009. 

Thank You 

Sukumar Dwarkanath 

Tom Ferrentino

Co-Chairs CAP Profiles Sub Committee 

